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	22-WL-1259 R&R.pdf
	WATER AND SCIENCE ADMINISTRATION TIDAL WETLANDS DIVISION
	Wetland Report and Recommendation
	Location of Proposed Work:  The project will take place in Queen Anne’s County, on Kent Island, within the Gibson Grants Community, along the northern shore of Chester Way.
	Purpose of Proposed Work: The purpose of this project is to repair the existing revetment, stabilize the shoreline, and allow tidal interaction with existing marsh.
	Description of Authorized Work: Construct 630 feet of stone revetment 14.5 feet in width. The revetment will have five ten-foot-wide vents and extend 25-feet channelward of the mean high water line. Mitigation will include three activities; areas wher...
	Waterbody: Chester River
	Requires Water Quality Certification?:  No, the WQC has been issued for the Maryland State Programmatic General Permit.
	Qualifies for Maryland State Programmatic General Permit?:   Yes, Category B  and will be issued by the United States Army Corps of Engineers directly to the applicant.
	Was the Applicant’s Original Project Modified?:  Yes, the original design requested to construct a 630-foot long by 10-foot wide linear segment of revetment. The area behind the revetment was to be filled and planted at an elevation of +5.0 mean low w...
	Department Comment: The shoreline along the Chester River at Gibson Grant has a 24-mile fetch. Aerials show that prior to 2005 stone was emplaced along this shoreline to reduce erosion. At this time the Gibson Grant Community was an undeveloped farm f...
	The original project requested to emplace stone at +5.0 mean low water and fill the area between the stone and uplands. The project was redesigned to move the revetment channelward of the established marsh and include vents for tidal flushing. The ven...
	The redesign emplaces stone 25 feet channelward of the mean high-water line. MDE determined permanent impacts outside the existing 10 foot wide stone footprint requires mitigation for open water impacts. The project will have 2,835 square feet of open...
	The remaining impacts are 2,513 square feet. MDE determined the remaining impacts could be resolved by payment into the Tidal Wetlands Compensation Fund. Payment into the fund at a 1:1 ratio after tidal wetlands creation and enhancement of an existing...
	To follow up on Mr. Cipolari’s claims, Amy Moredock, the Director of Queen Anne’s County Planning and Zoning, was contacted and she provided the original (BMP) and its 2019 amendment.  Mr. Kinsel (former HOA president) provided the transfer of the dee...
	The project was screened for potential impacts to resources that would require the Maryland Department of Natural Resources (DNR) to review the project.  No impacts to DNR jurisdictional resources were identified, therefore they did not review the pro...
	The Maryland Historical Trust reviewed that proposed project and determined that there are no historic properties affected by this undertaking.
	The evaluation of this project has taken into account ecological, economic, recreational, developmental, and aesthetic considerations appropriate for this proposal as well as other requirements set forth in the Code of Maryland Regulations.  To ensure...
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